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Do You Have  
an Outdoor  
Photo to Share? 

We are always looking 
for photos of hunting, 
shooting, fishing, out-
door adventures, conser-
vation and more to share 
with Ikes members  
who have similar inter-
ests. Show us what 
you’ve been up to and 
how you’ve been enjoy-
ing the great outdoors! 

Send to 
lincikesnews@gmail.com! 

 
 

 
Inside: Upcoming events, volunteer opportunities, match reports and more! 

Newsletter Changes 
After looking over our finances to find some areas where our organization can cut expenses, 
our Board of Directors voted at the February board meeting to no longer mail out our 
monthly newsletter. This way of receiving our newsletter was offered several years ago to 
our members; however, most have email addresses and or internet resources to access the 
same issues online, just not in a printed form.  
 
Members can still print the newsletter from their home if they chose by going to our website 
at https://lincolnikes.com/news-events/ . Thank you for understanding and helping us to 
keep our expenses as low as possible! 
 

Mark Your Calendars! 
We have scheduled our 2024 Annual All Members Banquet for Saturday, July 20th, 2024. 
This year’s event will be different as it is held on a weekend and we are hoping to bring in 
more members to enjoy this annual event. We will have the bar available for you to 
purchase beverages, will be hosting a nice dinner for our current members and a guest, 
having a speaker and updates to share about our chapter, and will be electing our new board 
members. More information will follow but please put this fun annual event on your 
calendars. We look forward to seeing many of you there! 
 

Target Backer Repair/Build Work Day 
When: Sunday April 14th 1:00p.m  
Where: Range two shed 
What to bring: Hammers, flat bars, gloves, eye protection  
 
We will be refacing, repairing, and rebuilding target backers for the rifle and pistol ranges. 
With enough people we should be able to get this done in a few hours. If you are able to 
attend please email our Rifle/Pistol Committee Chairman, Jacob 
Lonkoski, lonko145@gmail.com so he knows how many to expect.  
 
We look forward to seeing anyone that can help. 

 
Upcoming Lincoln Ikes Events  
With the warmer weather coming soon, we will begin hosting many events, matches and 
leagues. These are open to our members and the public as well. More information and 
match fees can be found at the back of this newsletter with their respective flyers. If you 
have any questions regarding these events, please reach out to the Match or Shoot Directors 
listed on these flyers. 

https://lincolnikes.com/news-events/
mailto:lonko145@gmail.com


 

 

  

Monthly 
Calendars 

Included in this newsletter 

are the calendars for the 

next two months.  

 

These are as up to date as 

they can be before 

publishing; however, we 

get updates throughout the 

month.  

 

To get the most up-to-date 

calendar, please always 

check the website calendar 

at https://

lincolnikes.com/news-

events/calendar.html.  
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MOVING? 

You’ll save us nearly a  
dollar if you make sure  
we have your new  
address. 

Call Wes (402-466-9040)  
or send an update to: 
LIWL, P.O, Box 6755, 
Lincoln, NE 68506 
 

LOST & FOUND 
Please contact the office if 
you are missing any items. 

New Equipment Coming Soon! 
During the month of April, you will see the addition of fire fighting equipment being place at 

ranges 1 – 4.  This equipment will consist of a fire extinguisher and a device call a “Fire Slapper”.  

Why, you might ask, would a shooting range need this equipment? 

 

As most everyone knows, Nebraska has issued a state wide ban on open burning due to the 

extremely dry condition. 

 

Recently, a neighboring shooting range had a fire start—mostly likely due to the use of tracer 

ammo that got away from them—and the local fire department was needed to stop the blaze. 

In an effort to not repeat their error, the Ike’s Board of Directors has determined that this 

equipment be placed near the firing line and available immediately in case another fire should 

start. This might make the difference between stopping the fire and having it do considerable 

damage—not only to our facilities, but to neighboring fields and homes as well.  

 

A reminder to all shooters that on page 6 of the rule book PROHIBITS the following items: 

 

• Exploding or incendiary targets 

• Tracer rounds or any other ammo which involves fire or flames 

 

Hopefully this equipment will never be used, but it will be there if it’s needed. 

 

 

 

 

 

IHMSA Match Report: IKES  Lincoln, Nebraska  March 17, 2024 

by Chuck Pfitzer 

 

Jeff Shultz shot the first 40/40 of the 2024 IHMSA Season on Sunday. Good Shooting, Jeff! 

 

This year Lincoln IKES will be hosting the State Championship Match in August. If you haven’t 

shot on the Lincoln Range, come shoot with us this Summer. The more the merrier. I hope to see 

all of you at the April 21st Match. The April Match will be both Air Pistol and Outdoor Matches 

weather pending. 

 

Sunday’s Match was a light turnout. Hope to see some good weather for the April Match. 

 
March 17th Match Scores

 

Event 

Air Pistol 

Class Shooter Pistol Score 

UAS INT Jeff Shultz IZH-46M 40 

UAS INT Ron TeSelle IZH-46M 37 

UAS AAA Mike Alexander TAU-7 Dn/F 

https://lincolnikes.com/news-events/calendar.html
https://lincolnikes.com/news-events/calendar.html
https://lincolnikes.com/news-events/calendar.html
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Volunteers Needed 
We need more volunteers during our busy ECTC trap meets (March 16th, April 6th, and April 27th). If you are willing and available 
or would just like to discuss this further for more details, please contact our Trap Chairman Dave Tunink at 
dtunink1971@gmail.com.  
 
These trap meets usually require volunteers from 7:00 a.m. until they are finished, which can be mid-to-late afternoon. Thank you 
for considering! 
 

Rifle/Pistol Member Volunteers Needed 
We continue to look for rifle/pistol members volunteers interested in helping us replace used backer boards and empty the trash 

on the ranges when needed. These volunteers would check Ranges 1-2-3 periodically to see if any backers are needing replaced. If 

so, the volunteer(s) would take down the old backers, put them in the pile between Range 2 and 3, and then replace them with the 

new backers from there as well.  

 

If you are interested in helping us fill this need, please contact Managers Craig and Natalie. In the meantime, if you come out to 

shoot and see a backer that needs replaced, you can replace the used backer with a new backer from this area. 

 

From the Izaak Walton website... 
Basin Runoff Remains Low 
by Paul Lepisto. Photo by Paul Lepisto. 

Runoff in the upper Missouri River basin continues to be below average. This winter ranked as the warmest on record for the 
contiguous U.S.  
 
February ranked as the warmest on record, and it also ranked as the third-driest ever recorded. The warm temperatures caused an 
early melt of the less-than-average plains and mountain snowpack. 

Runoff above Sioux City is predicted to be 17 million acre feet (MAF). That would be only 66 percent of the average. The March 
estimate is down from February’s 18.8 MAF. The runoff 
forecast is based on soil moisture, snowpack and long-term 
outlooks. Snow drought in areas of the West improved, but 
northern Wyoming and western Montana are still in snow 
drought. Learn more about the mountain snowpack. 

In the lower basin, severe weather hit areas of Kansas and 
Missouri. Areas of Iowa remain very dry. The National 
Weather Service issued several red flag warnings due to high 
winds, extremely dry vegetation, unseasonably warm 
temperatures and low humidity. A couple of systems brought 
rain and snow to areas of the basin late in the month. 

How the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers will manage the river 

and reservoirs with the expected low runoff was discussed 

during the Annual Operating Plan (AOP) meetings held in the 

upper basin late in the month. I attended the March 27 meeting 

in Fort Pierre. Lower basin meetings will be held in April. 

We’ll submit comments on the Corps’ planned 2024 operation 

of the Missouri River System in the coming days. 
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CHAPTER 65 D IRECTORY 

OFFICERS AND  

 DIRECTORS 
 

CHAPTER 65 BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 Nick Lind (president) 
 Jacob Lonkoski (vice president) 
 Dave Tunink (secretary) 
 Wes Sheets (treasurer) 
 Tom Hershberger 
 Craig Keaschall 
 Neil Lunzmann 
 Mike McNally 
 Wes Sheets 
 Mike Streeter 
 Luke Wallace 
 Todd Walter 
 John Wittwer 
STATE DIRECTOR 
 John Wittwer 
 Robert Sumner 
NATIONAL DIRECTOR 
 Wes Sheets  
CORPORATE BOARD 
 REPRESENTATIVE 
 Russ Ripa  
 

 

 

MEMBER SERVICES 

WEBMASTER 
 Natalie Keaschall 
NEWSLETTER TEAM 
 Kindra Foster, Edward Moore 
MEMBERSHIPS/RENEWALS 
 Wes Sheets 
 Natalie Keaschall 
 Robert Sumner 

  

 

EVENT MANAGERS 
 
300-YARD BENCH REST 
 Jeff Shultz 
ARA/.22 FACTORY GUN 
 Jan McConnell  
.22 CMP RIMFIRE  
SPORTER RIFLE  
 Chris Lesiak 
IHMSA HANDGUN 
 Ron TeSelle  
INDOOR AIR RIFLE/PISTOL 
 Ron TeSelle 

 

 
 
 
 

  

CLUB MANAGER/CLUBHOUSE 
RENTALS/BAR MANAGERS 
 Craig/Natalie Keaschall 
SAFETY CHAIR 
 Jeff Rawlinson 
ARCHERY CHAIR 
 Chuck Severin 

RIFLE & PISTOL CHAIR 
 Jacob Lonkoski 
 
 

 
 
SELF-LOADING TRAP/ 
TRAP LEAGUES 
 Dave Tunink 
ATA REGISTERED MEETS 
 Jeff Krinke 
YOUTH .22 RIFLE SILHOUETTE 
 Nick Lind 
BOWLING PINS MATCH 
 Jacob Lonkoski 
PROJECT APPLE-
SEED 
 Jeff Adamson 

DIRECTORY (all 402 area code unless otherwise noted) 

 

JEFF ADAMSON (416-1778) 
KINDRA FOSTER (601-5483)  
TOM HERSHBERGER (441-3131)  
CRAIG KEASCHALL (499-9767)  
NATALIE KEASCHALL (560-7750)  
JEFF KRINKE (613-1443)  
CHRIS LESIAK (219-4177)  
NICK LIND (499-7738)  
JACOB LONKOSKI (540-9189)  
NEIL LUNZMANN (469-6501)  
JAN MCCONNELL (423-3809)  
MIKE MCNALLY (484-5734)  
EDWARD MOORE (525-4793)  
 
 

 
 
JEFF RAWLINSON (488-7879)  
RUSS RIPA (450-8357)  
CHUCK SEVERIN (430-3090)  
WES SHEETS (466-9040)  
JEFF SHULTZ (770-3313)  
MIKE STREETER (792-0048)  
ROBERT SUMNER (417-6233) 
RON TESELLE (525-9872)  
DAVE TUNINK (430-1759)  
LUKE WALLACE (340-6187)  
TODD WALTER (560-2320, 423-5551)  
JOHN WITTWER (261-8668)  
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RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

Inside:  
 
New equipment, 
match reports, a 
whole lot of upcom-
ing events, and more! 


